## LISLE TOWNSHIP **DUPAGE COUNTY, ILLINOIS**

## LISLE TOWNSHIP BUDGET HEARING

# MINUTES OF THE 2018 BUDGET, TOWN AND G. A. DECEMBER 13, 2017

CALL TO ORDER: This Meeting of the Board of Township Trustees was called to order by Supervisor Mullen at 7:10 p.m. at the Lisle Township office, 4711 Indiana Avenue, Lisle, IL.

Roll Call:

Physically Present:

Supervisor Mary Jo Mullen

Highway Commissioner Ed Young

Trustee Michael Tams

Trustee Michael Riedy

Trustee Kathy Chatman

Trustee Sean Allen

Clerk Robert Klaeren

Present Electronically: None

Absent: Assessor John Trowbridge

Others Present: Jim Vondran

Rick Tarulis

Bill Green

Rich Weigel

Arlene Kendorski Kurt Asprooth Donna Schreiber

#### **Public Comments:**

Rick Tarulis noted that during the election in the spring that there was a letter to the editor written by Teresa Sullivan stating that she was appalled by the amount of the 2017 budget which was dedicated to a new building and salaries and how little was dedicated to aid for the poor. Mr. Tarulis then went on to point out that the amount for these purposes in the 2018 budget had gone up and the amount for general assistance has gone down. He speculated that the author of the letter should be even more appalled. He then noted that the legal fees were increased for the coming year but general assistance was being cut, he concluded by saying he is not satisfied with the way the budget is being spent

Mrs. Schreiber then responded that she had come to the meeting to request that the amounts for aid be increased. She then noted that after speaking with the supervisor she now understands that the maximum amounts that could be given out were already being given to individuals and that this amount was determined by the guidelines which are limiting. It is her hope that if the budget amounts were met because of an increase in need, the board would transfer funds into the budget lines.

There being no further public comment, the supervisor asked for a motion to adjourn.

# Adjournment:

Motion to adjourn the 2018 budget public hearing was made by Trustee Tams; it was seconded by Trustee Riedy. Voice vote, all present in favor, motion passed. The meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Robert Klaeren

Township Clerk